
Minutes of the Membership Meeting 
June 7, 2017 

 
Opening:  President Jack Schubert opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Attendance:  The meeting was attended by 37 members and guests. 
Minutes:  It was moved, seconded and passed unanimously to approve the minutes of the membership 
meeting of May 3, 2017 as published. 
Membership:   Membership candidates Dan Foss, Guenter Froemberg, Tony Gatto, Gene Hillman and 
Reggie Wills were introduced as candidates for membership who have completed their blue card 
process.  After they were excused from the hall, a motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously 
to accept these candidates into membership. 
Treasurer’s report:  Treasurer Bill Campbell reported on the amounts held in the various club accounts 
and reported on the income and expenditures as of April 30, 2017.  Pursuant to board policy these 
figures are available in the club house and in the member’s section of the web site but are not published 
in the bulletin. 
Advertising:  Chairman Joe Ruth reported that he has begun working on the national advertising for the 
September gun show and space in a number of national publications has been secured.  He said he has 
made a couple of changes in the advertising content.  The claim of being the largest show in Florida has 
been removed and the number of tables advertised has been changed to read “up to 600 tables”.   
Repairs and Maintenance:  Groundskeeper Gary Coleman reported that the Gravely tractor has been 
taken in for evaluation as to the problem but he is concerned about the answer he has received.  
Coleman has been pressure washing the roof.  He said he found two spots where the foam is worn 
through.   These spots are not causing leaks yet but repairs will be needed.  He needs volunteers to help 
him on the roof pressure washing. 
Shooting:  Rifle:  The American Rimfire Association (ARA) drew 12 shooters including two junior 
shooters.  The next match is June 17, 2017.  It was reported that the club may receive more than the 
$900.00 projected income.  This program is the only ARA program in Florida.  Shotgun:  No report.  
Pistol:  There were 20 shooters at the last match.  Youth:  No report.  Check the club calendar for up-
coming event. 
Maintenance:  Chairman Dan Egbert reported that the gutter work on the club house has been 
completed.  The five-stand roof is still a problem.  The tarp and accessories for a stop gap repair on the 
five stand housing have been purchased.  Volunteers are needed to put the tarp up.  Egbert further 
reported that he will now begin seeking bids for a permanent roof on the five-stand.    
Gun Show:  No report. 
Old business: Club administrator Jack Shadrick reminded the members that they are responsible for 
locking the gate behind themselves when entering or leaving the range.  No report was given on when 
the pass card gate will be repaired. 
New business:  The Independence Day picnic will be held.  The swap meet will start at 9:00 a.m.  
Member’s meal will be free and guests over the age of 16 will be charged $10.00.  As yet, no one has 
agreed to sponsor the traditional three-gun shoot. 
The door prize drawing was held and the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Rick Roach, Secretary  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 


